
BR16- 147

Approves the appropriation of $17,373,000 in federal Approves the appropriation of $17,373,000 in federal 
grant funds pursuant to the intergovernmental agreement 
with Colorado Department of Transportation for the 
project funding for the I-25 & Broadway interchange 
reconstruction project through FY 2018 (201626760).



Federal Funding through the 
Denver Regional Council of Governments

• Pass-through funding from the US 
DOT through CDOT to DRCOG 

• Competitive process for all types of 
projects (roadway, bike-pedestrian, 
and transit)

• Denver competes with 54 other cities 
and counties for approximately 

• Denver competes with 54 other cities 
and counties for approximately 
$200M distributed over 4 years

• During this last funding cycle (2016-
2021), Denver received $40M direct 
funding for 5 projects, including I-25 
and Broadway Interchange 
Reconstruction

• Collaborated with surrounding 
jurisdictions on 2 other projects 
totaling approximately $4.5M in 
federal funding



Existing Condition
I-25 and Broadway Interchange



Proposed Design
I-25 and Broadway Interchange



Purpose of CDOT-CCD 
Intergovernmental Agreement 

• Grant provides for design, right-of-way, and construction 

• Approx. costs: $28M total project - $17.4M federal, $10.6M local

• Seeking approval for the IGA for receipt of $17.4M in federal funding

• IGA is a grantor / revenue agreement to provide funding, with certain 
conditions and legal requirements, including committed local match 
funding

• Approval by Council of the IGA is required to set up the budget to 
receive the federal funding, and to encumber funding for the project to 
proceed

• Future approval of consultant services expenditure contracts and 
construction contracts for the actual project implementation 


